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Welcome to the latest newsletter.  

This week in school, we had our annual safeguarding visit from the local authority. 
Two representatives from the safeguarding team spent time in our school. The visit 
overall, was extremely positive. A long time was spent speaking with children about 
their experience in school and how they felt. Our children were described as 
‘delightful, kind and inquisitive’. It is very comforting to know that every child spoken to 
felt well supported in school and know who they should speak to if they had a concern. 
We looked at systems and process within school including training and staff CPD. I will 
share more information with you when the full report has been written. But in 
summary, it was a very positive day.   

We had a lovely visit from the Governors and Assistant Headteacher of Helsby High 
on Friday afternoon. The staff came to provide uniform bundles for all children 
attending Helsby in September. Thank you to those who attended.  

Our Y6 have their SATS tests beginning this Monday 13th May and will last for 4 days. 
On these days, Year 6 are asked to come into school for a SATS breakfast at 8am 
where children will have free breakfast and engage in a short revision session before 
the tests begin. Please ensure children are in good sleep routines and have plenty of 
rest so they are as prepared as they can possibly be. The SATS timetable is as 
follows:  

Monday  Grammar 
Spelling  

Tuesday  Reading 
Wednesday  Arithmetic paper  

Reasoning paper 1 
Thursday  Reasoning paper 2 

 

Good luck year 6- you got this!  

We will follow with a lovely celebration afternoon on Thursday.  

 

Mrs Callaghan  
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Stars of the week 

Dojo Champions 
  

Reception: Olivia 
Year 1: Shaun-Thomas 
Year 2/Year 3: Charlotte 

Year 4: Ruby 
Year 5: Casey 
Year 6: Jayden 

RP: Marley 
 

Jeff-James (9)    

N: Alfie 
R: Heidi 
Y1: Lexy 

Y2/Y3: Rowan BB 
Y4: Mason 
Y5: Mica 

Y6: Honor 
RP: Indianna 
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Learning this week…  
 
This week in Barn Owls we are completing our final week of Jack and Beanstalk. 
We have been ordering the life cycle of our beans, looking at the different parts of 
the plant and labelling them. The children had their own attempt to draw the 
different parts with some adding their own labels.  
 
In maths we have been continuing to work on recognising and ordering numerals 
from 1-5 and counting items, matching them to the correct numeral through a 
range of games and activities. 
 
Now our beans are starting to grow quite big we have moved them into a large 
plant pot to continue growing. One of the children asked what would happen if we 
left it growing in the bag, so we have decided to leave one as an experiment.  
The pre-school children have been continuing to practice their names and have 
been learning 'w' and 'x' in phonics.  
 

Please continue to check Tapestry to see what we've been up to in class and 
give us a like, as this helps us to see who's had chance to see what their 
child(ren) have been doing. Remember to also upload things your child(ren) 
have been doing at home. 

 
Mrs Sutton 

This week Snowy Owls have been finishing writing their stories and editing their 
work too. They have tried really hard to spot their own spelling mistakes and check 
for punctuation too.  
 
In Maths this week we have all been learning about 3D shapes. Reception have 
been thinking about how to group and describe the different shapes and then had 
a go at making their own compound shapes. Year 1 have been learning the 
names for the different 3D shapes and some of their properties too. 
 
In Science this week we have been learning different forces and how we can apply 
forces to different materials.  
 
In Art we all painted our clay leaves and they turned out amazing! In Spanish we 
have been learning a song all about the sunshine.  
Miss Sands  
 
This week in Hawk Owl class, we have started to look at persuasive writing with 
our key text 'The lost happy endings.' The children have been trying to persuade 
the character of the witch to give the happy endings back to the children, thinking 
about phrases that would be best and how to appeal to the witch's conscience.  
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In maths the year 2's and 3's have been reviewing 2D and 3D shapes whilst the 
year 4's have focused on co-ordinates and translating shapes in the first quadrant.  
 
As part of our RE lesson this week we have learnt all about the festival of Raksha 
Bandan, the celebration between siblings where a sister would give her brother a 
Raksa bracelet to protect him.  
 
In science we have learnt about how shadows can change in length depending on 
where the light source is. Our swimming lessons continue to see progress, with 
some children having a go at swimming from the deep end to the shallow end on 
their backs.  
 
Well done everybody.  
 
Miss Curtis 
We have had a really exciting and busy week in 5/6. We have continued to 
immerse ourselves in formal report writing. We have also analysed the vehicle text 
and identified relative clauses, comma, prefixes and lots more. The children have 
watched another three scenarios and have chosen which one they want to create 
a report on. The children have to take on the role of Watson in ‘Hound of the 
Baskervilles’ and they need to write a report back to Sherlock Holmes. 
 
In Maths, we have been practising and reviewing finding percentages, using bus 
stop for division, long multiplication and lots more. The children have been 
learning off by heart decimal/fractions/percentage equivalents. 
 
This week we have also continued our work on social media and keeping 
ourselves safe online. We finished our PowerPoints, some created a booklet for 
younger children and we watched a news round episode on cyber bullying. 
 
The Year 6 have been working so hard towards their tests next week. We are 
really proud of you all and how amazing you have been.  
 

Mrs Harding 
This week tawny owls have been focusing on their maths topic of 3D shapes, 
children have been showing adults how amazing they are at this topic and all their 
brilliant knowledge.  
 
In English, they have been looking at how to write detailed sentences linked to 
their story ‘The Extraordinary Gardener’. Children have enjoyed hearing the 
example text and the song that goes with it. In geography we have learnt about 
hot and cold climates, and which contents and countries are hot, warm or cold. 
Miss Pemberton 
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School Sports Values  
 

 
We have been achieving grades in the school sports games for 
many years and for the past 2 years, we have achieved GOLD 
and will be striving for gold again this year.   
 
The School Games Mark is a government-led awards scheme 
launched in 2012 to reward schools for their commitment to the 
development of competition across their school and into the 
community. Participating in this process allows schools to 
evaluate their PE provision and assists them in developing an 
action plan for future progress. 
 

Children achieve these values by taking part in different sporting 
events in and outside of school 

 
Local artist Lucy Hindle has used her creative talents to create 
some fantastic artwork that will be added to our goal posts in the 
next couple of weeks that represent the school’s sports values. 
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Year 6 
The time has finally come, 

The dreaded SATs are here, 
But this is what you’ve worked for, 
Since you moved up into this year. 

 
These tests will tell us what you’ve learned, 

And what you can recall, 
But there’s a million things, 
The SATs won’t tell us at all. 

 
They won’t tell us how you dance, 

Or draw, or sing, or run, 
Or tell us just how great you are, 
At any other things you’ve done. 

 
The SATs don’t measure super-ness, 

Or how kind or brave you are, 
They’re just a way of helping to see, 

All you’ve learned so far. 
 

So all we ask of each of you, 
Is to try the best you can, 

But no matter the score you’ll get, 
We’ll always be your fan! 

 
You’ve worked your socks off this year through, 

And now the time has come 
By this time next week, you can say, 

Phew, the SATs are done. 
 

So rest up, eat lots and get some sleep, 
So you’re ready and raring to go, 

To show those SATs test who’s the boss, 
And show them what you know!  

But remember that when they’re over, 
It doesn’t matter how you’ve done, 

Because you are wonderful, brilliant and fab, 
And you’ll be amazing in your lives to come! 

Believe in yourself. You are all amazing 
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School meals: Next week, Week 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Diary of events for summer term   
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Monday 8th April  Return to school  
Wednesday 17th April 9-10 Parent coffee morning 
Thursday 18th April  Y3/4 swimming  
Tuesday 23rd April  Media day in school with ‘Opal’ our therapy dog  
Wednesday 24th April  Wear Blue for Autism Awareness  
Thursday 25th April  Y3/4 swimming  
Monday 29th April  Reception and Y1 visit to Fire Station 
Wednesday 1st May  Y2/3/4 Roman Trip to Chester  
Wednesday 1st May Visit to Frodsham Memorial Hill to commemorate D-Day landings  
Thursday 2nd May  Y3/4 Swimming  
Thursday 2nd May  Children’s centre being used for voting day  
Monday 6th May  BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED  
Thursday 9th May  Y3/4 swimming  
Monday 13th -16th May  SATS week for Year 6  

All Y6 invited to SATS breakfast from 8am.  
Thursday 16th May 3.30-
4.30  

Conway meeting for Y5/6 parents and children  
ALL MUST ATTEND  

Wednesday 22nd May  Bike ability for Y2/3/4/5/6 non riders  
Friday 24th May  SPORTS DAY (weather dependent)  

Whole School 9.15-11.00.  More to follow  
Friday 24th May 3.20  School finishes for half term- 1 week.  
 
Wednesday 5th June-Friday 
7th June  

Y5/6 residential trip to Conway 

Monday 10th June  Tempest class photograph day 
Monday 10th- Friday 14th 
June  

Year 1- Phonics screening tests  
Year 4- Multiplication check  

Friday 14th June  SPORTS DAY BACK UP PLAN  
Thursday 27th June  End of year reporting to go home.  
Friday 28th June  Teacher training day – SCHOOL CLOSED  
Monday 1st July  After school drop in for end of year all classes. Book look and 

teacher available for discussions.  
Monday 1-3rd July  Y6 OBA high school transition days  
Saturday 6th July  School Summer Fair- more to follow  
Monday 1-2nd July  Y6 Helsby High Transition days  
Monday 1st July All children to spend day in new classes  
Thursday 18th July  School finishes for summer 1.20 collection  
  
Wednesday 4th September Children return to school  

Please take a note of term dates. 
These are also on the school website 
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TEACHER TRAINING DAYS: SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS 
Monday 4th September 2023 
Tuesday 2nd September 2023 
Friday 28th June 2024 
Friday 19th July 2024 
Monday 22nd July 2024 
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